
CITY EXECUTIVE BOARD 
 

Wednesday 24 September 2014 
 
COUNCILLORS PRESENT: Councillors Price (Chair), Turner (Deputy Leader), 
Simm, Kennedy, Lygo, Seamons and Tanner. 
 
 
OTHER MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillor Fooks 
 
OFFICERS PRESENT: Peter Sloman (Chief Executive), Jackie Yates (Executive 
Director Organisational Development and Corporate Services), Ian Brooke 
(Head of Leisure, Parks and Communities), Nigel Kennedy (Head of Finance), 
Lindsay Cane (Law and Governance) and Sarah Claridge (Committee and 
Member Services Officer) 
 
 
53. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 
 
Apologies were received from Councillors Brown, Rowley and Sinclair 
 
 
54. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
 
No declarations of interest were received 
 
 
55. PUBLIC QUESTIONS 
 
No public questions were received. 
 
 
56. COUNCILLOR ADDRESSES ON ANY ITEM FOR DECISION ON THE 

BOARD'S AGENDA 
 
Councillor Fooks spoke during the discussion of the Rose Hill Community Centre 
Development (minutes 57). 
 
 
57. ROSE HILL COMMUNITY CENTRE DEVELOPMENT 
 
The Head of Leisure, Parks and Communities submitted a report (previously 
circulated, now appended) which requested project approval for the construction 
of Rose Hill Community Centre at a total cost of £4,764,000. 
 
The Head of Leisure, Parks and Communities explained that an additional 
£478,000 was needed to complete the construction of the Rose Hill Community 
Centre. Material costs had increased significantly since the original budget was 
agreed and the two tenders received did not fall within the existing budget. There 
is currently a lack of supply in materials as many local construction businesses 
have gone out of business since the recession.  A lot of materials have to be 
imported from abroad which has increased costs. Half of the £478,000 would be 
set aside as contingency and was unlikely to be spent. 
 7



 

Councillor Turner, Executive Member for Finance, Asset Management and 
Public Health agreed with the rising price of materials being the cause of the 
project being over-budget. He felt that because the Council had consulted the 
public and had designed the building in line with the public’s response. It was 
important that the Council complete the proposed work rather than reduce the 
scale of the building to meet costs.  
 
Councillor Fooks was concerned with the Council’s ability to manage the capital 
programme and if additional funding is given to complete this project what capital 
project misses out? Cllr Turner said that the capital programme would need to be 
re-prioritised. 
 
Cllr Simm asked that officers analyse what mistakes were made in the budgeting 
of this project and should anticipate rising costs when budgeting future projects. 
  
The City Executive Board resolved to:  
 
1. Grant project approval for the construction of the Rose Hill Community 

Centre within a revised capital budget of £4,764,000;  
 

2. Recommend to full Council the allocation of a revised capital budget of 
£4,764,000. 

 
 
 
The meeting started at 2.00 pm and ended at 2.25 pm 
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